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BDBA CHAMPIONS OF CHAMPIONS – LADIES FOURS 
 
 

 
 

It was finals night Wednesday for the BDBA Ladies CoCC Fours event.  The two finalists, St Lucia and 

Chermside, both won their way easily through to the final by each notching up big margin wins in their 

earlier games so it was shaping up as a good competitive final. 

 

The team of Rachel Chiang, Pam Richardson, Nikki Geran and Pam Salway (S) wanted to shrug off the 

tag that St Lucia seems to have carried - "getting to the final but losing it".  Shrug it off they did with the 

final score of 19-17! 

 

Chermside, skipped by a very experienced bowler, Sue O'Toole, has historically proven they are a 

hard team to beat.  They didn't dispel that and played well throughout with the scores staying close 

particularly in the latter part of the game. 

 

Rachel played the lead position strongly.  If she wasn't there, Pam Richo certainly was as well as placing 

good positional bowls.   Nikki played crunch bowls or added to the score and Pam Salway played 

saving/conversion bowls when needed.   The whole match proved that bowls is certainly a "team sport" 

with all players contributing. 

 

The ladies now have earned their way to play in the "Group 4" playoff against Moreton Bay and 

Sunshine Coast districts to see who will progress through to the State competition.  The "Group 4" games 

will be played at Red Hill on Sunday 10 August.  I'm sure the team would love to have supporters there. 

 

Congratulations ladies!  It was a pleasure playing with you and I look forward to playing many more.  

 

- Pam Salway, Skip 
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